Thomas Crane Public Library

50+ Survey Report

A survey of adults aged 50 and older was conducted during the month of July 2006.  The survey was available to fill out online or on paper.  The survey was publicized via the library’s monthly e-newsletter (containing a link to the online survey, also posted on the front page of our Web site), and via signage and surveys at all library locations.  In addition, several 50+ focus group participants were recruited to distribute surveys to friends and neighbors who might not be regular library users.
The survey questions were based in part on the results of the 50+ focus groups conducted in June 2006.  Survey options related to possible library programs reflect focus group concerns and suggestions.
Approximately 190 surveys were completed and returned.  Of the respondents, 87 were between 50-59, 56 were between 60-69, 31 were between 70-79, and 14 were 80 or older.

Across the 50-79 age groups, the most popular topics for future programs were technology, including hands-on computer classes; travel; health and wellness; movies;  and reading or film discussion series.  Gardening and home repair were also of interest to the 50-69 age group, retirement planning and genealogy to the 60-69 group, and financial planning and money management to the 60-79 age group.  The over 80 group showed the most interest in travel.  However, the small number of surveys submitted by the oldest, particular 80+, makes that data less illuminating.   In terms of more “social” programming, such as ongoing monthly groups, only the 70-79 group showed a great deal of interest in this, particularly informal “books & coffee” groups, as well as 50+ social/discussion groups, and current events discussion groups.  Among the younger groups (50-69), the kind of social group of most interest was the “books & coffee”-type group.
Complete survey results are available online at  

http://www.surveymonkey.com/Report.asp?U=215669631045
Chinese Language Survey

The 50+ Survey was slightly revised to reflect the interests of Asian elders in the community and will be translated into Chinese and administered around the city in August and September 2006. 

